Minutes of the 2008 Spring Meeting

Northeast Regional Organization of the National Speleological Society

Synder Estate, Rosendale, NY

Sunday, May  ,2008
Attendance:  Officers:  Chair Alan Traino; Vice Chair Peter Youngbaer and 21 cavers
Roll Call:

Boston Grotto:  absent

Central Connecticut Grotto:  Norm Berg, 18567RL

Central New Jersey Grotto:  Rory Tinston 57643

Helderberg Hudson Grotto:  Mike Martuscello 43455

Met Grotto:  Peter Welles 29804

Niagara Frontier Grotto:  absent

Northern New Jersey Grotto: Andrew Foord 22710 (alfoord@juno.com)

Rensselaer Outing Club:  Mike Chu 50359

Shawangunk Catskill Area Grotto:  absent

Southern New Hampshire Grotto:  defunct

Syracuse University Outing Club:  absent

Vermont Cavers Association:  Ken Moore 42150

C.A.S.Que:  Michel Gagnon 44490

Independent Members:  Ernst Kastning 8606

Alan Traino opened the meeting by thanking  NNJG and Art Rafferty for hosting another successful NRO.  Art said it was definitely a team effort.  Thanks also went to Deitrich and Gayle of the Synder Estate for once again welcoming the NRO.  Alan announced that there were 104 people in attendance, including 7 kids.
Treasurer’s Report:


Mike Nardacci had sent a report that the NRO account had $2,371.50 in it (not counting this weekend).

New Business:  

Chuck Porter talked about the new discovery of Merlin’s Cave and that the Northeastern Cave Conservancy has voted to acquire it.  Total purchase price, including survey and closing costs, will be about $95,000.  The property is over 34 acres and contains two caves, plus other karst features.


The NCC auction brought in a little over $600.


Alan wanted to revisit the previous NRO decision to spend $500 toward the purchase of Pompey’s Cave, as this is not moving forward at this time.  He moved to re-direct the $500 to Merlin’s Cave (seconded by Peter Youngbaer).  Passed unanimously.


Steve Millett moved to add another $1,000 for Merlin’s (making a total of $1,500).  Motion died for lack of a second.  Mike Martuscello moved to add another $500, for a total of $1,000, seconded by Andrew Foord.  Passed unanimously.

Election of Officers:


Ernst Kasting moved the present slate of officers:



Chair:  Alan Traino



Vice Chair:  Peter Youngbaer



Treasurer:  Mike Nardacci



Secretary:  Vacant


Seconded by Andrew Foord


21 in favor; none opposed; two abstentions (Alan and Peter)

We’re not sure who made the motion, but someone called for a vote of confidence for the executive officers, including doubling their pay.  Unfortunately, the crowd dissolved before we could find the money…..

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Youngbaer
